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Girls on the Run
take a quick break
to view the Eclipse

at FRES!

Thank you to all the families that joined Ms. Boo out on the flats on Monday to
view the partial eclipse! And a BIG “Thank You” out to Ms. Boo for organizing
activities for the little ones to keep them engaged.  Ms. Boo has gone above-
and-beyond with our students these past few weeks. Ms. Boo visited several
grades as well as LCS, teaching them all about the Solar System.  Thank you Ms.
Boo we are lucky to have you.  

If you have any left over eclipse glasses please consider dropping them off to
the front office.  All glasses will be collected and donated! 

Thursday, April 11th we held a passive ALICE Drill at Florence Rideout
Elementary School. We were joined by several local Police Department
members, which included - Chief Olesen, Sargent Siekman, Officer Rak and
Officer Harris along with our ALICE trained staff members. ALICE Team
members and students engaged in a quick dialogue regarding an announced
scenario over the P.A. Students provided great feedback during the debriefing
process about their response to the scenario. If you have any questions please
do not hesitate to reach out and call the front office at (603)732-9229. 

HappyHappy
Friday!Friday!



Greetings FRES and LCS Families,

This message is to inform the school community that I will be
taking a medical leave starting May 14th.  I would like to thank
the staff and administrators for their support and assistance.
Fortunately, We have found a very qualified replacement to be
the long-term substitute physical educator and health teacher.
Her name is Kelsey Gregorio, a soon-to-be graduate from
Franklin Pierce University. She will graduate in May with a double
major in elementary and special education. She is a four-year
track and cross country athlete at Franklin Pierce, and has also
coached for the Special Olympics. Kelsey recently completed her
student teaching at FRES and WLC. She is already acquainted
with our school community and is excited to start her teaching
career at FRES. We are very happy to have her. 

Best Regards,
Mr. Shenk
P.E. and Health teacher, FRES and LCS



We have had a super week here at LCS!!! A big shout out to Ms. Dignan for
acquiring our eclipse glasses so we could all go outside and enjoy the big
event safely!!! Ms. Rourke’s Class learned all about teen numbers in math
and and all about animal needs in science!! Ms. DiFilippo’s worked on teen

numbers too! They also learned all about the life cycle and habitat of
frogs!! Mrs. MacPherson’s Class had some great observations about what

they saw during the eclipse! They wrote stories each afternoon and the
kiddos are getting really good at matching their sentences to their

pictures and tapping out the words to write on their own! Finally, our
kindergarten was lucky enough to participate in a nutrition lesson by

dieticians from Monadnock Community Hospital! It was so interesting!!
Just a reminder that Tuesday 4/16 is our rehearsal for the Spring Concert!

All kindergarten students will be dismissed from FRES! Have a fabulous
weekend!!!!

LCS

Kindergarten Spring iReady Schedule May 5/7 - 5/16

MacPherson                    Rourke                    DiFilippo 
Wednesday 5/8-5/15        Tuesday 5/7-5/14     thursday 5/9-5/16

Make-ups will be on the Friday of each week





SAS & iReady Testing Schedule 
April 9  - 5th Grade Science SAS 
April 10 - Makeup day
april 15 - 3rd Grade reading sas 
april 16 - 5th grade reading sas 
april 17 -  4th grade reading sas 
april 18 & 19 - makeup day

May 6 - 3rd grade iready reading 
may 7 - 5th grade iready reading & 2nd grade iready reading
may 8 - 4th grade iready reading & 1st grade iready reading
may 9 & 10 makeup day
may 3 -  3rd grade iready math 
may 14 - 5th grade iready math & 2nd grade iready math
may 15 - 4th grade iready math & 1st grade iready math
may 16 & 17 - makeup day
may 20 - 3rd grade math sas
may 21 - 5th grade math sas
may 22 - 4th grade math sas
may 23 - makeup day



Happy Friday FRES and LCS Families!

I cannot believe we are mid-way through April already, that
leaves us with only two months left in the school year! I

would like to share some helpful tips from the health office
to ensure a smooth transition into the next school year. If

your child has had a physical since the beginning of the
year, please share them with your school nurse. This helps

us to prevent delays in data input as immunizations are one
of the first things we focus on at the beginning of each

school year. 
As we spring into summer, I would like to remind

parents/guardians to check your children for ticks! Lots of
outdoor play is definitely recommended, however, we are
not alone out there! I have provided a link to the CDC for

preventative tips you should consider.

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/on_people.html

Wishing you all well, and as always, if you ever have any
questions or concerns related to your child's health, please

reach out to your school nurse!

Regards,

Marissa Hofstetter, RN BSN
Laura Swim-Gifford, BA BSN RN
LCS/FRES School Nurse

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/on_people.html


After-school tutoring continuesCRAZY 8's afterschool enrichment continues 
Girls on the Run Monday & WednesdayApril 16 Dress Rehearsal K-2 ConcertApril 18 Spring Concert K-2 @ 6-7pmApril 19 Earth Day CleanupApirl 22-26 Spring Break No School May 2nd Spring Concert Grade 3-5 @ 6-7pm

May 16 Celebration of Learning/EconomicFair 6-7PM FRES

Upcoming
Events

Responsibility Ambassadors

Congratulations to our FRES students who were nominated by their
teachers for being responsible for not only themselves but for others. 



FRES & LCS Music

Spring Concerts!
Join us for two nights of music!

Kindergarten, 1st, and
2nd Grade

WHEN: Thursday, April 18th
TIME: 6 00 pm - 6 45 pm
WHERE: FRES Gymnasium
Performers should wear
something nice that isn’t too
warm, as the stage gets quite
warm!

Performers should arrive at
5  45 already in their concert
attire.

WHEN: Thursday, May 2nd
TIME: 6 00 pm - 6 45 pm
WHERE: FRES Gymnasium
Performers should wear
something nice that isn’t too
warm, as the stage gets quite
warm!

Performers should arrive at
5  45 already in their concert
attire.

3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade



Students at all schools will be participating in an Earth
Day Clean up. 
When: April 19 

8:30-11:00 
What: students will clean areas around the three schools.

Gloves and safety vests will be provided.

April 19th 2024

Earth Day

Save the Planet 

www.sau63.org


